
Meeting Minutes Dec 18, 2017 

 

Ray new DCM 

Brian new Co-DCM 

Kathy new LCM 

Sue new Secretary 

 

When giving group updates next year please bring forward any issues or 
potential issues with your groups.  

Rick Suffield Men’s discussion group. Tuesday night 8:00PM all is well. 

John Hand of Hope Group, United Methodist church Brainard Rd. Saturday morning 10:00 AM. All is well 
money coming in donating to pie chart 

Hazardville 190 group Enfield, Sat 7:30 PM all is well 

 

Brian - Westfield Tuesday night Group , humble group, donate to pie chart. Elected new officers. 

Lisa – Southwick Think Group Wed night 7:30 struggles to make changes with this group, set in their 
ways. Stepping in for Tuesday night group. 

Brandon – Sat Wmass hospital, hard to recruit new members. New group big meeting with only 3-4 
members left. It can be difficult for the small group to handle all of the service. 

Sue – Area Chair for another 10 days 

Mike – Area secretary for another 10 days  

Ed - Road to recovery Sunday nights. 8 members and 3 new members. A little slower recently, still 
making pie chart contributions. 

Brian - East of the River outgoing GSR. Having hard time getting a new GSR recruit. Will not be available 
for Jan meeting but will cover future meetings if they cannot find a replacement. 

Kathy – GSR Southwick noon time, GSR for one more year.  

Meghan – New GSR for Suffield Monday night Grapevine meeting. 

Sue – Enfield Women’s Discussion Group , St Bernard’s Church (and covering Wed step meeting). All is 
well attendance is good up to 14 people.  

 



AREA CHAIR SUE 

Sue is going out and Mike will be taking over as area chair.  

Alt Delegate is filled as well. 

Steve will serve as secretary. 

Sonja will be the registrar with GSO. 

Traditions meeting will be replaced by Service Manual meeting (3rd Wed of month) 474 Pleasant St 
Holyoke. Mark will be chair that meeting and concept meeting. 

Area31aa.org for more information. 

Area can come in for commitments just reach the area chair. 

Group can have an inventory taken. A past delegate will come in an address the home group members. 
Sample questions to the group: 

1. Are we contributing to the pie chart? 
2. Carrying message of hope?  
3. Practicing principles.  
4. Any bleeding deacons?  
5. Filling all service positions? 
6. Reaching out our hand to the sick and suffering? 

All districts are now handicap accessible.  

District is doing well with service. Sue thanks everyone for our service. 

 

DCM Update 

Ray will have a plan to get out to unlit groups next year. 

Grapevine had a deaf person give their story and hope to get it in the Grapevine. 

Public information hosts a radio show which is the longest running show 94.7 FM at 6:00AM.  



 

 



 

 



 

UPDATE on District workshop 

Safety was covered in the meeting. Be aware that we are not immune from safety issues. If there is 
something wrong or illegal don’t be afraid to call the police.  

First half of workshop with Grapevine and Finance was very good. Next year let’s make sure we have a 
clear and flexible agenda. Some people had to leave to go to another event. Consider doing another 
event on safety. Very important that all members feel safe. Yellow safety cards are free at intergroup. 

Discuss change for 7:00 instead of 7:30. Can ask the area chair for a change in the time will talk with 
Mike. 

Check to GSO the Group number has to be on the check or else the group does not get credit. Speak to 
the Registrar if the group doesn’t know the group number. Ray will reach out to Jack about the issue. 

 

 

 



 

 

Mt Carmel New Years Eve in Enfield starts at 6:00 PM a $10 entry fee with meetings. Will have food but 
you can bring food. 

Ray read from the Service Manual, chapter 3.  

Lisa will read next month, chapter 2 from the Service Manual.  

  


